SUDBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman: Cllr David Robinson

Parish Clerk: Joanne Peters, Neutral Farm House, Mill Lane, Butley. IP12 3PA
Tel: 01394 459400, E-Mail: sudbourneparishclerk@gmail.com
                  MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD VIRTUALLY ON
 TUESDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 2021 AT 7:00PM VIA ZOOM
        Present:   
Cllr D. Robinson (Chairman)





Cllr S. McCreadie


Cllr G. Haynes



Cllr J. Bodkin

In attendance: Jo Peters, Parish Clerk.  There was 1 member of the public present


            Welcome by the Chairman and to open the meeting
        1.    To receive apologies for absence
       Apologies were accepted from Cllr Cooper.  
        2.
To receive Councillors' Declarations of Interest 

       There were none.
        2.1. To consider any dispensations 

None received.
3. 
Reports

3.1 County Councillor Andrew Reid
      County Cllr Reid had sent a written report to which had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the 

      meeting.  County Cllr Reid provided details regarding the latest Covid-19 regulations and the SCC Home 

      but Not Alone scheme.  He also provided details regarding the latest Sizewell C consultation.  The 
      Chairman thanked County Cllr Reid for his report.  Concerns were raised regarding the Covid-19 tiering 
      system and County Cllr Reid stated that he hoped Suffolk would be placed within a lower tier due to the 
      low infections numbers in Suffolk.  Cllr McCreadie asked for County Cllr Reid’s opinion as to how the 

      Public Health Team had coped during the pandemic and County Cllr Reid stated that in his view he had 
      been very impressed with the Public Health Team to which he provided information.
      3.2 District Councillor Ray Herring
District Cllr Herring was not present.  No report or apologies had been received. 

      3.3 Parish Clerk's Report
      Nothing to report.
4.
To approve the draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 26th August 2020
       The draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 26th August 2020 had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  These were Proposed for Approval by Cllr McCreadie, Seconded by Cllr Robinson.  2 in Favour, 2 Abstentions.  It was agreed the minutes would be signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting, when convenient.  
5.
Matters arising from the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 26th August 2020
Cllr McCreadie asked if the Chairman had written to former Cllr Andrew McDonald to ask him if he would consider continuing to represent the Parish in respect of liaising with the Community Land Trust.  Action: Chairman to write to Andrew McDonald.  
Cllr McCreadie asked if concerns had been raised by the Parish Clerk to SC Highways regarding the lack of information received in respect of the recent road closure at Snape Bridge.  The Parish Clerk confirmed she had written to SC Highways and she had been informed that not all parishes were informed of road closures.  It was felt as this was a major road closure that affected the village directly that a notification letter/email should have been received and the Chairman suggested that the Parish Clerk should write to SC Highways to inform them that in future they would like to receive notifications.  Action: Parish Clerk to follow up with SC Highways.
Cllr McCreadie asked if the Chairman had liaised with Steve Joels regarding the possible installation of WIFI and a Hearing Loop at the Village Hall.  Action – Chairman to liaise with Steve Joels.
Cllr McCreadie asked if the Parish Clerk had investigated if the Orford 1st Responders were still operating.  Action – Outstanding – Parish Clerk to liaise with Heather Patrick.
Cllr McCreadie reported she had compiled an update reminder notice regarding the latest Sizewell C consultation and had sent this to Steve Joels for circulation.  The Chairman confirmed this had been sent out via Steve Joels and via Facebook.

6.   Parish Council Matters
6.1 - Chairman’s Report 
The Chairman reported he had received a visit from a lady enquiring about the land at the meadow to which he gave details.  He reported that she was wanting a build a family home on this land and stated he had instructed her to contact the Parish Clerk and felt that going forward all enquiries regarding this land should be referred to the landowners.
6.2 – Parish Council Co-option 

The Chairman welcomed Bill Parker to the meeting.  Bill Parker gave a brief statement as to why he wished to join the Parish Council.  It was Unanimously Approved that Bill Parker should be co-opted onto the Council.  Bill Parker was duly Co-opted.  The Chairman welcomed Bill Parker to the Council.
6.3 – Election of Vice Chairman (Further to the resignation of Andrew McDonald)

The Chairman asked for nominations for Vice Chairman.  There were no nominations for this role.  It was therefore agreed this item would be deferred until the first face to face meeting.

6.4 – Sizewell C Consultation – To consider correspondence received
The Parish Clerk gave details regarding the consultation received from EDF Energy and reported there was a JLAG meeting due to be held on Thursday 26th November 2020 and advised this meeting was also going to be live-streamed.  Cllr McCreadie and Cllr Parker volunteered to watch the live streaming of this meeting.  It was agreed further to this meeting Cllrs McCreadie and Parker could feed back to the Parish Council in order so that a response to the consultation could be compiled.  Cllr Parker informed the Council he was due to attend a meeting of Suffolk Coast Forum which would specifically be looking at the coastal issues in respect of these proposals to which he gave details.
6.5 – Emergency Plan/COVID-19 Parish response

       Cllr McCreadie stated there could be some funding available for village groups to support those who had 

       been affected by Covid-19 and asked if the Parish Council should investigate this.  Cllr Parker stated 

       there would be change going ahead in respect of this pandemic so people may not be affected now but 

       may be going forward.  The Chairman provided details regarding the Townlands Trust which is for 

       people suffering with hardship and reported some local families had received some funding via this trust.  
       It was agreed it could be useful if the links that were available to schemes via County Cllr Andrew Reid 
       could be put onto the website.  The Chairman suggested these details should also be printed and put on 
       the parish noticeboards.  It was also agreed this matter would be an agenda item at the next meeting.
7.   Finance

7.1 -  To Approve the Statement of Income & Expenditure and Items for Authorisation of Payment     

      Income since 26th August 2020

      10th August 2020

Bank Interest



£       0.03

      9th September 2020

Bank Interest



£       0.01

      30th September 2020 
ESC – 2nd Precept Payment

£1,419.42

      9th October 2020 

Bank Interest



£       0.01

      Expenditure since 26th August 2020

      3rd August 2020          
Clerks Salary



£     96.15

      26th August 2020                  Clerks Expenses



£     99.30

      3rd September 2020              Clerks Salary



£     96.15

      2nd November 2020              CAS (PC Insurance Renewal)   

£   218.40

      2nd November 2020              Clerks Expenses 



£     99.30

      2nd November 2020              ESC (2019 Election Costs)

£     65.28

      2nd November 2020              Mick Eldridge (Grass Cutting)

£   132.00

      2nd November 2020              Playsafety Ltd (Annual Inspection)        
£     82.80

      2nd November 2020              HMRC (PAYE)



£   125.60   
      Bank Balances: (as at 9th October 2020)




             Community Account


£4,355.71

   

    
             Current Account


£2,082.73




             Interest Account


£   800.00

      Invoices to be Approved


      None 

      Approval for the for the Income & Expenditure Financial Statement was proposed by Cllr McCreadie, 

      seconded by Cllr Haynes.  All in Favour.
      7.2 - To carry out a review of the Cheque Signatories for the Lloyds Bank Account
      It was agreed this matter would be deferred until the first face-to-face meeting.
      7.3 - To consider correspondence received from ESC regarding the 2021/22 Tax Base

The Parish Clerk provided details regarding the correspondence received from ESC and confirmed if the Parish Council were to request the same precept amount as 2020/21 being £2,838.84 this would result in an +0.98% change in the respect of the Parish Council element on the Council Tax bill.  It was Unanimously Agreed the Parish Council would look for the 2021/22 precept to remain the same, if possible.
8.   Planning
      New Applications (to be considered at this meeting:-  

      None received.
      Applications considered since the last meeting:-
      

      Planning Ref: DC/20/3112/FUL
      Proposal: Single storey gable fronted white UPVC Conservatory to the rear of the property.
      Address: Forge Cottage, 18B Snape Road, Sudbourne  

      The Parish Council had No Objections to this application.  This application has been Granted by 

      ESC with 3 Conditions.

      8.1 – To consider correspondence received from ESC – Planning Consultations

      The Parish Clerk confirmed the response deadline in respect of these applications was 30.11.2020 but it 

      had now been extended to 7.12.2020.  She provided details regarding the consultations received.  The     

      Parish Clerk reported she had completed the consultation on how the Parish Council wishes to engage 
      with ESC in respect of planning consultations going forward.  Cllr Parker provided some suggestions that 
      could be put forward to improve cycling routes within and around Sudbourne including introducing a  

      cycle route through the forest.  Cllr Bodkin stated it was essential that event management is carried out 

      when cycle events were held.  Cllr McCreadie stated the danger in respect of the amount of sand on the 

      roads also needed to be highlighted within the response.  Further to discussion it was agreed Cllr Parker 

      would draft a response and circulate to all councillors for comment.
      Cllr McCreadie offered to look into the consultation on the Impact on New Housing Developments on 

      Protected Habitat sites.

9.   Correspondence
      None received.

10. Play Area
      10.1 Annual Inspection 

      The Parish Clerk provided details regarding the Annual Inspection report received.  It was agreed the 

      Parish Clerk would liaise with Mick Eldridge regarding the loose fence posts and removal of the latch on 
      the gate.  It was also agreed the Parish Clerk would contact Kompan in order to request that they look 
      into carrying out replacement of parts required to the nest swing.  It was also suggested a spring clean to 
      the equipment could be carried out during Spring 2021.
11.   Any other matters arising
        None
10.  Public Forum 
         There were no members of the public present.  
There being no further comments or discussion the Chairman thanked the members of the public present and Councillors for attending and formally closed the meeting at 8.25pm
Signed:…………………………………, Chairman,

Dated:…………………..............
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